LAUC-B Affiliated Libraries Fall Assembly
November 5, 2008
8:30-10:00 a.m.

Goldberg Room, Boalt Hall

Reports
TALAG (The Affiliated Libraries Administrative Group) – Terry Huwe, Chair
TALAG has focused on ensuring that Affiliated Heads are aware of news and developments in our varied administrative settings. This has proven useful as the University’s budgetary challenges have grown. 

TALAG’s other principle activities included 1) active monitoring of The Library’s planning for an Integrated Library System (ILS) and 2) meeting with the University Librarian.

With respect to the ILS, TALAG encouraged individual Affiliated Libraries which had crucial needs to engage directly with The Library and its Systems Office as a working group. This work was spearheaded by the IGS Library, the ITS library, and the Water Resources Center Archive. Due in large part to this working group’s early activism, and also in part to The Library’s willingness to involve the Affiliated Libraries, progress on the ILS has proceeded quickly and with considerable input from Affiliated Heads and staff. Many Affiliated personnel are serving on working groups. TALAG also notes with appreciation that ILS manager Charis Takaro has been particularly proactive in making the overall ILS rollout process inclusive for the Affiliated Libraries. 

TALAG met with UL Tom Leonard, AUL Isabel Stirling and LSO Head Bernie Hurley on October 22, 2008. Discussion focused on 1) NRLF issues; 2) the ILS and progress to date; and 3) the University’s budgetary planning. UL Leonard, as a member of the Council of Deans, was in a position to brief TALAG in considerable detail on campus plans to respond to the current fiscal climate. TALAG expressed its appreciation in being able to hear about plans at a very early date.

To view the approved minutes from prior meetings, please go to

http://www.lib.berkeley.edu/Staff/talag/
Committee on Affiliated Library Affairs (CALA) – Shannon Supple, Chair (2007-2008) 
The Affiliated Libraries presented a “Get to Know the Affiliated Libraries” program on June 12, from 8:30-10:00 a.m. in the Morrison Library. Representatives from each of the eleven Affiliated Libraries gave a short presentation about their libraries and archives. The program, which was open to both Library and Affiliated Libraries staff, was a rousing success. A PowerPoint presentation of the program is available at the CALA web site at http://www.lib.berkeley.edu/LAUC/cala/
under Assembly Minutes and Presentations.
Committee on Appointment, Promotion, and Advancement (CAPA) – Nick Robinson, Affiliated Representative

Annual CAPA Report, 11/1/2007 – 10/31/2008 Review Cycle

CAPA Members 2007/2008

Myrtis Cochran (2008), Chair

James Eason (2008)

Chris Tarr (2009)

Manuel Erviti (2009)

Gary Peete (2009; retired June 2008)

Lynn Jones (2010)

Nick Robinson (2010)

New Members beginning 2008/2009

Brian Quigley (2011)

Jane Rosario (2011)

Virginia Shih (2011)

CAPA Statistics, 11/1/2007 – 10/31/2008

Total Cases Reviewed:
29

Library
24

Affiliated
5

Cases reviewed by rank:


Assistant Librarian

  1

Associate Librarian
14

Librarian
14

CAPA Recommendations:

Merit increases
27

Remain at current step
  2

Accelerated merit
  2

Career Status
  4

Promotion in Rank
  5

Distinguished
  0

CAPA disagreed w/ Review Initiator:
2

UL disagreed with CAPA:

0

VP disagreed with CAPA

0

Three ad hoc committees were appointed to review career status and promotion candidates.

Dossiers were received on time, and the quality of the dossiers was generally high.  

Workshop

The LAUC-B Professional Development Committee and CAPA co-sponsored a workshop on the academic review process on October 6, 2008, 8:30-10am.  Workshop participants included Tom Leonard, University Librarian, Myrtis Cochran, CAPA Chair, James Eason, CAPA member, Barbara Kornstein, Library Human Resources Department and Elizabeth Leavitt, Academic Personnel Office.

Librarian Recruitment

· CAPA reviewed 8 position announcements:

E-Learning Librarian, D/M Instructional Services
Project Archivist, Pictorial Stabilization Project, Bancroft Library

Reference/Outreach Librarian, Engineering Library

Head, Education/Psychology and Social Welfare Libraries

Reference, Instruction, Data Librarian, Business and Economics Library

Head, Research and Collections for Humanities and Social Sciences, Doe/Moffitt

Head, Research and Collections for International and Area Studies, Doe/Moffitt

Manuscripts Cataloger, Bancroft Library
· CAPA interviewed 11 candidates for the following 32 positions: 

E-Learning Librarian (3)

Associate Librarian, Visual Resources Center (3)

Bancroft Pictorial Cataloger (3)

Molecular/Cell Biology Informatics Librarian (4)

Engineering Reference/Outreach Librarian (5)

Head, Music Library (2)

Business Reference, Instruction, Data Librarian (3)

Head, Research and Collections for Humanities, Social Sciences, Doe/Moffitt (3)

Head, Education, Psychology, Social Welfare (2)

Head, Research and Collections for International and Area Studies, Doe/Moffitt (1)

Bancroft Manuscripts Cataloger (3) 

Other Initiatives:

CAPA increased the use of bSpace to post working documents and templates.

CAPA submitted a proposal to the LAUC-B Executive Committee recommending a revision of the Berkeley Procedures and LAUC Position Paper 1.

Additional CAPA Information: CAPA - http://www.lib.berkeley.edu/LAUC/capa
______________________________________________________________________________
Collections Council -- Marci Hoffman, Affiliated Representative

Information about the Council and the minutes are available at http://www.lib.berkeley.edu/Staff/CC/.   

Currently, CC is dealing with a couple of major issues:

· Collection Budget

· Digital Resource Review (Marci sent the information to the Affiliated Libraries Administrative Group (TALAG) list)

For more information on these issues and others, please see the minutes posted on the website noted above.   
Executive Committee (ExComm) – Seyem Petrites, Affiliated Representative

The LAUC-B Committee on Research is holding a brown bag lunch on November 5, from 12 noon-1pm in 303 Doe, where an overview of the Townsend Center Fellowship will be presented. Teresa Stojkov, Associate Director of the Townsend Center, and Dean Rowan, the Library’s 2005-2006 Fellow, will be available to answer questions. Librarians, as well as all academic appointments in the Library, the Regional Oral History Office, and the Mark Twain Project, are eligible to apply.

The LAUC-B Fall Assembly will be held on November 18 from 8:30-10 AM in the Morrison Library. The speaker will be Professor Jenna Burrell of the School of Information.

Planning for the 2009 LAUC-B Conference is well on its way. It is scheduled for October 23, 2009 at the Clark Kerr Campus Conference Center. The program will be titled “Student Library Users: Deliver what they need – the way they want it”. The format will feature a morning keynote speaker, panel, breakout sessions, lunch, individual presentations, breakout sessions, and final keynote. The morning keynote speaker will be Joan Lippincott, Associate Executive Director, Coalition for Networked Information. Terry Huwe and Pat Maughan are the co-chairs, and several Affiliated Librarians are on the Conference Planning Committee. Further information on the Conference can be found at: http://lib.berkeley.edu/LAUC/2009conference/
The LAUC Statewide Fall Assembly will be held at UCSF on December 3rd. Corliss Lee, Margaret Phillips, Paul Atwood, and Seyem Petrites will be the LAUC-B delegates attending the Assembly.

________________________________________________________________________
Nominations and Elections Committee – Marlene Harmon, Affiliated Representative
Nominations and Elections Committee members, 2007-2008:

Bette Anton

Marlene Harmon (Law Library), Affiliated Representative

Norma Kobzina, Co-chair

Kathryn Neal, Co-chair

The committee selected LAUC-B candidates for and conducted the LAUC-B and LAUC Statewide annual elections.  It also submitted recommendations to the LAUC-B Executive Committee for appointments to local and statewide committees based on self-nominations received and recruitments.

Affiliated Librarians elected to office:

LAUC-B Executive Committee:

Secretary:  Paul Atwood (Water Resources Center Archive)

Affiliated Libraries Affairs Committee Vice-chair/Chair-elect:  Ramona Martinez (Law Library)

Affiliated Librarians appointed to LAUC-B and LAUC Statewide Standing Committees:

LAUC-B Committee on Professional Development:  

Frank Lester (Affiliated Representative, Institute of Governmental Studies, – to be replaced due to his pending departure from UC Berkeley)

Shannon Supple (Law Library, 1-year term appointment to replace Laura Ward, whose position appointment ended)

LAUC Statewide Committee on Professional Governance:  Linda Vida (Water Resources Center Archive)

LAUC Statewide Committee on Research and Professional Development:  Susan Garbarino (Giannini Foundation of Agricultural Economics)
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